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CLUB MERCHANDISE FOR SALE  

Contact Peter Hunter 03 688 1463    

Number plate frames  $25.00 pair 

Grille badge  $45.00 each 

Window sashes  $13.50 each 

Lapel badges  $7.00 each 

Monogram badges $7.00 each 

FOR SALE  

MkI Pedal Car $300.00  contact Phil Rooke 686 1812 or 0274 350 674  

Wanted to buy  

Period 13 or 14 inch Mag wheels and back bumper to fit MKIII Zodiac.  

Contact Paul West 027 259 7848 

You should all have these in your car !! 
Fire Extinguishers $25.00   

First Aid Kits $35.00  

Contact Bob Stevens 03 688 1296 

Restoration Buddy 
Contact advisors, helpers: 

Phil Rooke                                 Phone:          03 686 1812 

Bruce Bishop                             Phone:          03 688 1204 

Malcolm Stewart                        Phone :         03 686 1282 

December 2008 

Club meetings are held 
each month at the SC 

RSA Clubrooms, Wai-iti 
Road, Timaru at 7.45pm 

maryjean.wood@xtra.co.nz 

Correspondence for the 
Club to  

PO Box 1015 Timaru 

FAX 03 686 0121  

  email.  

Committee 

President               Phil Rooke             686-1812 

Vice President       Jim Macdonald       684-7733 

                              50 Puketea St        Timaru 

I. Past President    Malcolm Stewart    686-1282      

Treasurer               Peter Hunter          688-1463 

Committee             Garey Hanifin         688-6663 

Social Convenor    Jim Macdonald      684-7733 

Club Captain          Stephen Rouse     686-6694 
Secretary               Bill Ridder              03 308-1904 

                              Gavin Ladbrook     684 5977 

Editor                     Mary-Jean Wood   686-1812 

Web Site  
http://geocities.com/fordzephyr  
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December 6 Timaru Christmas Parade 

December 13  Strawberry Fare 

January 1 2009 New Years Day Parade Fairlie 

February 3 2009 Club Meeting SCRSA 7.45 

February 7 Waipiata Country Ute Muster 

February 15 Club Run 1.00 pm 

February 21 Art Deco Festival Ranfurly 

March 3 Club Meeting SCRSA 7.45 

March 2009  Show n Shine 

April 10 - 13 2009  International Convention Masterton 

Upcoming Events 

Art Deco Weekend 20-22 February 2009  

 

Please pay your $25.00 deposit for your room at Pateroa Ho-
tel to Jim Macdonald by December 3 2008 - no deposit no 

room.  

Jim Macdonald 684 7733 

 

 

February 15 Sunday  

Meet 1.00pm for run and go to Stephen Rouse's for BBQ tea.  

More details in February magazine 

Next Club Run 
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Ladies’ page 

Christine Stewart showing off her new hat that she purchased at the Victorian Fete  

 

 

Mother, child and baby at the Victo-
rian fete  

 

 

 

 

These Oamaru las-
sies Pauline, Anne 
and Yvonne looking 
so cool in the MK II 
at Oamaru.  
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International Convention Masterton Easter 2009  

Friday 10 - Monday 13 April 2009  

Copthorne Solway Park Hotel & Resort  

Booking 0800 476 592  

Booking is under Kapiti Zephyr Club.  

If you wish standard room $180.00/night and wish to be close to other 
South Canterbury members ask the booking person to put on the notes 
that you are with the South Canterbury Zephyr Club. We have booked 
already and this is what was advised.       

This Santa was 
found loitering 
around the Town 
and Country Club 
on November 15 
handing out lots of 
lollies. 
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President’s Report 

Editor’s Report 
My, the month has flown and has it been busy in the Zephyr. I have had a 
ball out and about this month and thanks to all our members that provided 
articles and photos this month. What a great region we live in with all the 
events close at hand to be able to go. We are looking forward to the Rose 
festival so will be able to report about this in next years 1st magazine in 
February.  

I would like to say a huge thanks you to everyone that have helped me 
during the year especially Mike Constantine and I would like to wish every-
one a great Christmas and a Happy New Year.  

Mary-Jean 

The festive season is here with the Club Christmas Party held on 15 November at 
the Town and Country Club - what a great night and thanks must go to Club Cap-
tain and Social Convenor Steve and Jim.  

At last months meeting we discussed in some length a new club jacket. Mary-Jean 
brought along a sample of a black jacket. This was well paraded by Wayne Phil-
lips. The meeting decided to go with this jacket. There were several orders placed 
on the night with the jacket being offered to all members. Please see magazine for 
details. There was also talk of a club subsidy which was put on hold until we know 
the numbers of jackets being ordered. Since the meeting it has been brought to my 
attention that some members are not happy with the style of jacket. As this was 
passed by the meeting this can only be changed if brought up at a Club meeting. I 
look forward to any further discussion on this matter. Feel free to contact me on 
this or any other matter.  

Another great Club Run to Oamaru the other weekend, great day out and see re-
port enclosed. While in Oamaru we caught up with our Oamaru members and went 
around to Trevor Jopson's place to have a look at his MKIII Ute restoration project. 
Its starting to take shape and looking great. I have been helping Trevor source 
parts so contact Restoration buddy if you need help.  

The club has had a busy year to date and Jim and Steve are sorting out events for 
2009 - get in and support their effort.  

The MKII I hoped to have finished by Christmas 2007 is still sitting in my garage 
unfinished but progress is happening and it will be finished before 2009 - but you 
never know !!!  

Keep safe and drive carefully and have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  

Rookie  
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Club jackets are being organised 
and for those members that would 
like to purchase, orders close 
March 2009, the club intend to do 
only one order so please order 
ASAP  

 

Cost $87.75 each  

 

Sizes  

S, M, L, XL, 2XL, 3XL and 5XL  

 

 

 

If you would like to order one please contact Phil Rooke 03 686 1812  

Jackets may be subsidised by the club 
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NAME: …………………………....................................... 
ADDRESS: ……………………………….............................. 
……………………………….............................. 
……………………………….............................. 
……………………………….............................. 
PHONE: ………………………………............... HOME 
…………………………………………….......... MOBILE 
EMAIL: ……………………………….............................. 
MEMBER OF ……………………………….............. CLUB 
SIGNED ………………………….DATE ……………… 
 
REGISTRATION FEE: $30.00 (AMOUNT ENCLOSED) 
CHEQUES PAYABLE TO: INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

 
PLEASE COMPLETE THE ABOVE AND SEND WITH FEE TO: 
TREVOR HOSKING PO BOX 200, OTAKI. 

 
PHONE: 06 364 8424 Email: twhosking@xtra.co.nz  

REGISTRATION FORM 
CONSUL ZEPHYR ZODIAC INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

MASTERTON NEW ZEALAND  
FRIDAY 10 - MONDAY 13 APRIL 2009 

Group Booking conditions and instructions for members are: 

·      Each reservation must be made direct with Interislander – Phone 
0800 878-898 

·      To access these rates guests must quote group reference 
“FA5266” 

·      Every reservation will be given an expiry/payment date, required 
to be paid in full by that date 

·      Space is subject to availability at the time of the booking request 

·      Fares valid from 01 through to 28 April 2009 
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Group Rates for 
South Island Zephyr & Zodiac Enthusiasts Club 

 
 

 Group Booking Reference:                 FA5266 
The below rates are based on prices to date, inclusive of GST and subject 
to availability. 

Off Peak Fares:                                   Each Way 
Adult                                                      $38.00 

Child                                                      $23.00 

Car 
Vehicle up to 5.5m                               $120.00  

Additional 0.5m                                    $15.00 

Van 
Vehicle up to 5.5m                               $120.00  

Additional 0.5m                                    $15.00 

Off Peak Dates:  01-08 April 2009   15-28 April 2009 

Peak Fares:                                          Each Way 
Adult                                                      $45.00 

Child                                                      $23.00 

Car 
Vehicle up to 5.5m                               $138.00  

Additional 0.5m                                    $20.00 

Van 
Vehicle up to 5.5m                               $138.00  

Additional 0.5m                                    $20.00 

Off Peak Dates:  09-14 April 2009 
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Club Captain’s Report 
Well it has been a busy month with the Xmas dinner then club run to 
Oamaru the next day.  

A great night held by all who attended the Xmas dinner and the band was 
great.  

Great day in Oamaru for their Victorian Fete. A must do for next year.  

Holiday season almost upon us so if you are driving anywhere take care 
on the roads.  

If you are taking the Z car for a drive over the silly season and feel like 
company give a few members a ring as you never know people maybe 
looking for something to do.  

Remember New Years Day parade in Fairlie as it's always a good day out.  

Have a great Xmas and new year and will see you all next year.  

Stephen 

CHRISTMAS DINNER  

On a very warm Saturday night we went to the Town & Country Club 
for our Christmas dinner.  

There was 26 of us who enjoyed a very nice meal. We had a very in-
telligent Santa Claus (Stephen Rouse) who entertained us through 
out the evening with pass the parcel, bon bon's and lollies. Bob's still 
upset Santa forgot his bike again. Coffee and Christmas Cake fin-
ished off our meal.  

After the meal we went downstairs to boogie the night away to Solid 
Gold.  

A good night was had by all.  

Bob & Denise 
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Geraldine Arts and Plants Market Day  

I arrived on a warm Saturday 
morning to catch up with 
Colin Johnstone to photo-
graph his car for the next 
members article. 

Colin was busy organising the 
static display in the old coun-
cil car park, and he said I bet 
you didn't know there was this 
many old cars around the 
Geraldine area.  

He was right and what a 
great range of cars and in 
great order. This I gather 
was to keep the men 
busy while the ladies 
made a bee line for all 
the stalls and garden dis-
plays.  

I had a great day and 
there was plenty of vari-
ety for everyone to look 
at, purchase or just sit on 

the grass and listen to 
the great music.  

And yes I did come 
home with yet more 
plants for fill my garden.  

Looking forward to next 
year.  

Mary-Jean  
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The car is still in 
very  original con-
dition having only 
travelled 72,000 
miles. The uphol-
stery & carpets 
are original but the 
car has been re-
painted  

We have fitted 4 
new tyres, over-
hauled the brakes 
and a few minor repairs along with the usual tuneups & servicing. 

Our Zephyr is certainly not a pristine showroom car but rather is an hon-
est, reliable, original car that has given us many hours of pleasure and fun 
motoring. The only dislike Trish has of the car is that it has no heater but 
with a blanket for her and a bourbon for me the cold draughts are soon for 
forgotten. 

Colin and Trish Johnstone` 
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Colin and Trish Johnstone’s Mk II Zephyr 

We purchased our car back in 1998 from John and Glenis Hull of Timaru.
This came about after a long search for a suitable motorable vehicle that 
could handle modern day traffic better than the model T being restored in 
our shed. The purchase of  the car included a truckload of spares and that 

we also join  the SCZZ 
club and  attend the Inter-
national Convention held 
in Timaru at Easter 1999. 

We attended the Timaru 
convention and had a fan-
tastic time of which we still 
have fond memories. We 
also went to the Invercar-
gill convention where 
southern hospitality was 
excellent.  

Attended the Alexandra blossom Festival,and attended two Southern Con-
nections one in Christchurch, and this year in Ashburton both being amaz-
ing weekends away with other Zephyr members. 
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Victorian Fete - Club Run 16 November  

After getting up at 6.00am to 
watch the All Blacks play we 
arrived at the south end of 
Timaru at 9.00am and with 7 
other cars. 

Ken Copland, Wayne and 
Carolyn Phillips, Malcolm 
and Christine Stewart, 
Stephen and Karen Rouse, 
Graham Jarvis and Debbie, 
Bruce and Judith Bishop we 
convoyed down to Oamaru 

and parked up close to the events. Diane and Alistair Emslie came from 
Kurow to join us for the day.  

What a great array of events 
were happening during the 
day, Oamaru Stone sawing, 
a trophy was up for grabs 
and boy can they saw. 
Dancing in the streets, mu-
sic, food stalls, blacksmith 
display, train rides, horse 
and gig rides and great food 
and drink.  

We all had lunch together and Alan Sim and Grace arrived from Mosgiel 
and joined us. After lunch we had our Oamaru members Trevor and 
Yvonne Jopson, Ivan and Pauline Jeffs and Bevan and Anne Cook join us 
so all in all we had 10 cars participate in our Run.  

On the way home we called in at the Jopson's for some more car talk and 
then headed home via the Riverstone Cafe for coffee.  

What a great day and certainly will be the calendar for next year.  

Phil and Mary-Jean  
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